
  
Richard E. Dunn, Director 
 
Land Protection Branch 
4244 International Parkway 
Suite 104 
Atlanta, Georgia 30354 
404-362-2537 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 
       

  

 
June 6, 2023 

 

Mr. Thomas Lewis 

South Atlantic Area Director 

Waste Management of Metro Atlanta, Inc 

13850 Ballantyne Corporate Place 

Suite 225 

Charlotte, NC 28277 

 

SUBJECT:  R&B Landfill (Site 2) 

   Permit No. 006-009D (MSWL) 

  Annual CCR Management and Dust Control Report – Approval 

Submittal ID: 746605 
 

Dear Mr. Lewis: 
 

The Georgia Environmental Protection Division (EPD) received your Annual CCR Management and 

Dust Control Report (Report) for the subject site on March 31, 2023. The Report describes operational 

activities from the previous year to demonstrate compliance with the CCR Management Plan initially 

approved by the EPD on May 19, 2017. Based on a review of the data submitted, this facility may continue 

management under the existing plan for one (1) year. An updated annual Report for the 2023 calendar year 

(i.e., January 1 to December 31, 2023) must be received by EPD no later than April 1, 2024, or you must 

cease receipt of CCR on May 21, 2024.  

 

If you have any questions regarding this letter, please contact the undersigned.  

 

 Sincerely,  

      

 

 

 

Keith Stevens 

Manager     

 Solid Waste Permitting Unit    
   

     
cc: William Cook, GA EPD (via email) 

Beverly Tipton, GA EPD (via email) 

Julia Garver, GA EPD (via email) 

Derrick Williams, Northeast District, Athens, GA EPD (via email) 
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